LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

FISCAL NOTE, 84TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION

April 14, 2015

TO: Honorable Harold V. Dutton, Jr., Chair, House Committee on Juvenile Justice & Family
Issues

FROM: Ursula Parks, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: HB2398 by White, James (Relating to the establishment of judicial donation trust funds to
assist needy children and families appearing before justice and municipal courts.), As
Introduced

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would amend the Government Code to permit the governing body of a municipality or the
county commissioners court of a county to establish a judicial trust fund to assist children and
families who appear in court for certain violations. Interest and income from the assets of the trust
fund would be credited and deposited into the trust fund. Under the bill, the governing body of a
municipality or the commissioners court would establish procedures to receive and disperse funds
and establish the eligibility requirements to disperse money.

The Office of Court Administration (OCA) indicates no significant fiscal impact to the state
judiciary is anticipated.

Local Government Impact

No significant fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.

Source Agencies: 212 Office of Court Administration, Texas Judicial Council
LBB Staff: UP, ESi, SD, EK
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